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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of  a Meeting of  Highnam Parish Council
held in The Old School on Tuesday 14th June 2011 at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllrs M Heenan (Chairman), D Davies, W Davis, Y Watkins, M Leigh
In attendance: Mrs J Rosam (Clerk), Cllr P Awford (Glos County Council) and 3 members of the public.
Public Forum: a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.
Topics discussed included the current bus consultation, dog bins, the Fun Day on 26th June and hedge and verge cutting; the latter is an agenda item.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr D Nelson
2. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th May 2011

The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
3. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below

None
4. County Councillor’s Report

Cllr P Awford reported that the public transport consultation has been extended to 27th June 
with a £2million saving having to be made.  He is investigating the possibility of making the 
bus lane on the A40 available to multiple occupancy cars, Parish Council agreed to support 
this and write to the County Council.  Officers were following up requests from Cllr M 
Leigh 
regarding the cycle path.  It was noted that the path has never been put on the 
definite map at the County despite a cycle order having been given and Parish Council 
therefore agreed to write to request that this is done as a matter of urgency.

There are to be administration cuts at cabinet level and alterations to our electoral division 
which may result in the addition of 2 or 3 parishes.
5. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr D Davies reported on the Localism Bill which will give residents the power to initiate 
referendums on local issues that are important to them and is currently being debated in 
Parliament (a plain English version of this is available on the communities.gov.uk web site).
The Joint Core Strategy (JCS), a partnership between Gloucester City Council, 
Cheltenham Borough Council and Tewkesbury Borough Council, and Gloucestershire First 
are both agencies which will 
be involved in planning decisions in the future though the aim 
is to focus more on the needs of communities.  
6. Clerk’s Report

7. i Co-option of Parish Councillors  No applications had been received and the positions 
would continue to be advertised on the parish noticeboard.

ii Correspondence – all available in the office
· Campaign to Protect Rural England annual report

· Wharfinger newsletter

· Gloucester Playing Fields Association Newsletter

· Gloucester City Vision Document

· Draft recommendations on the new electoral arrangements for Glos County Council

· Information on the Community Right to Build legislation

iii Arrangements for Community Day 26th June  Cllrs Davis and Heenan agreed to help 
the Clerk man the Council’s stand for the afternoon.

iv  Queen’s Diamond Jubilee June 2012  Cllr Heenan said that he would like to mark this 
occasion next year by holding the Fun Day on the Bank Holiday Monday 4th June and 
requested that everyone keep this in mind.
7.
Grounds 

i To review arrangements for verge cutting in Maidenhall

Cllr Heenan explained that some verges of private houses had been cut as a favour by John 
Gough, who had retired and now sadly died.  Cllr Davies proposed that requests from these 
homeowners for the cutting to continue were refused, 4 in favour, 1 abstention.  It was 
agreed to write to all the affected homeowners and ask them to maintain their own verges.  
Council would continue to cut communal areas.  An offer had been made in public forum by 
resident Ian Bateman to carry on cutting these areas as a volunteer, charging for the cost of 
petrol only, which was agreed.  It was noted that the recreation ground project was intending 
to purchase a 
mower for the playground and it was agreed that Cllr Heenan would contact 
Cllr McGillion to see if a mower could be bought through their sustainability grant 
and used for both areas.

ii Update on Recreation Ground Project –Cllr McGillion was not present so this item will 
be placed on the agenda for next month.


iii Update on ownership of Lassington Wood – Cllr D Davies had reported to a Tewkesbury 
BC executive meeting that the Parish Council wished the current arrangements to stay in 
place.  He gave papers relating to the discussions to the Clerk and assured Council that he 
would make sure that the wood would stay part of Highnam.

The annual inspection for the recreation ground had been received and circulated.

8.
Highways  

Report on bus fares – Cllr Y Watkins
reported that it is no longer possible to get a return fare 
from Highnam to Gloucester and for bus purposes Highnam is considered ‘urban’.  
Megarider tickets are available which cover multiple journeys within the urban area and 
would be beneficial to those who travel to work on more than one bus.
9.
Community Centre Report - Cllr Y Watkins reported that the fire and risk assessments had 
been carried out, bookings are sound, the manager is obtaining quotes  to repair the car 
park and a robust line is being taken with hirers who do not leave the halls in a satisfactory 
state.  The Clerk expressed her personal thanks to the Trust in view of the excellent 
assessments and standard of cleanliness now in the Old School – noted.
10.
Planning 
	11/00458/FUL  
	Mr C Penny
	10 Poppy Field    Highnam    GL2 8LU        
	Retention of lean-to built onto the rear of the garage and replacement shed.
	Comments by: 28th June 

	11/00550/FUL  
	Mrs T Symonds
	Smith Cottage Barn    Two Mile Lane    Highnam   GL2 8DW    
	Extension to form garden room
	21st June

	11/00534/FUL  
	Mr S Gummow
	11 Wetherleigh Drive    Highnam   GL2 8LW    
	Relocation of 1.8m x 1.2m wooden garden shed
	17th June


No objections

11.
Finance 

Invoices for payment:
	RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	14/06/2011
	John Brennan - internal auditor
	1055
	16
	£225.00

	14/06/2011
	HCCT April room hire
	1056
	19
	£17.00

	14/06/2011
	GAPTC - training Cllr M Leigh
	1057
	16
	£80.00

	28/06/2011
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	17
	£374.05

	29/06/2011
	PWLB
	s/o
	18
	£10,524.63

	
	
	
	
	£11,220.68

	Recreation Ground Project

	14/06/2011
	Greenfields Garden Services
	44
	14
	£716.40

	14/06/2011
	Foliation Ltd invoice 3961
	45
	14
	£288.00

	14/06/2011
	Foliation Ltd invoice 3962
	45
	14
	£546.00

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£1,550.40


Additional Invoice

	14/06/2011
	Guy Shankster, Glebe Gardening
	46
	4
	£127.00



All agreed

Bank reconciliation

	RBS Account

	Balance at 28/04/2011
	£39,061.94
	Payments June 2011
	£11,220.68

	Payments May 2011
	£704.32
	Restricted funds
	£15,025.00

	Interest May 2011
	£15.29
	Operating balance
	£12,127.23

	Balance 27/05/2011
	£38,372.91
	
	 

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/04/2011
	£4,061.83
	Payments June 2011
	£1,550.40

	Payments May 2011
	£316.80
	Operating balance
	£3,258.88

	Receipts May 2011
	£1,064.25
	
	 

	Balance 27/05/2011
	£4,809.28
	 
	 


Agreed
12.
Residual items

None

The meeting closed at 9.00pm.
Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th July 2011
Signed____________________________________________      Date ____________________
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